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Fiscal Impact Summary 

This bill requires an organization to provide certain financial disclosures before receiving a 
contribution of funds from a state agency.  
 
The expenditure impact of this bill on the Department of Administration due to the Executive 
Budget Office’s (EBO) role in the reporting process, as detailed in the bill, is pending, contingent 
upon a response from the agency.  
 
The expenditure impact of this bill on the Office of the State Auditor (OSA) to review and audit 
the financial structures and activities of each organization receiving contributions from a state 
agency is pending, contingent upon a response from OSA.  

Explanation of Fiscal Impact 

Introduced on March 2, 2021 
State Expenditure 
This bill requires an organization to provide certain financial disclosures before receiving a 
contribution of funds from a state agency. The process outlined in the bill includes requiring an 
organization to provide the state agency contributing the funds and EBO with a report as 
detailed. The bill requires EBO to create and publish a standard form upon which the reports can 
be submitted, and further requires EBO to publish each report on its website and provide an 
electronic copy to the General Assembly. These reports must remain on the website for at least 
the following three fiscal years, and the funds may not be released until EBO certifies the receipt 
and publication of a completed report. The expenditure impact of this bill on the Department of 
Administration is pending, contingent upon a response from the agency. 
 
Additionally, this bill requires the State Auditor to review and audit, if necessary, the financial 
structure and activities of each organization receiving contributions from a state agency. The 
State Auditor must make a report to the General Assembly of the review or audit when requested 
to do so by SFAA. The expenditure impact of this bill on OSA is pending, contingent upon a 
response from the agency.  
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__________________________________  
Frank A. Rainwater, Executive Director  
 
DISCLAIMER: THIS FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT REPRESENTS THE OPINION AND INTERPRETATION OF THE 
AGENCY OFFICIAL WHO APPROVED AND SIGNED THIS DOCUMENT. IT IS PROVIDED AS INFORMATION TO 
THE GENERAL ASSEMBLY AND IS NOT TO BE CONSIDERED AS AN EXPRESSION OF LEGISLATIVE INTENT. 
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State Revenue 
N/A 
 
Local Expenditure 
N/A 
 
Local Revenue 
N/A 
  


